Birth and Deaths

Card of Thanks, in Memoriams, Engagements

DIED

DEREPENTIGNY, Fernande Renaud - In Huntingdon, on September 21, 2006, at the age of 88 years passed away Mrs. Fernande Renaud Derepentiony, wife of the late Derepentigny. She leaves to mourn her son Yves (Claire Charest), her grandaughter Lisa and grandson Mathieu, as well as many relatives and friends. Visitation was held on Tuesday, September 26 from 7 to 9 p.m. and on Wednesday, September 27 from 9:30 a.m. at Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc. Funeral Home, Funeral was held on Wednesday, September 27 11:00 a.m. in St-Joseph's Church, Huntingdon, Interment St-Joseph's Cemetery.

NOREAU, Stanley - Passed away in Dundee on September 12, 2006 Mr. Stanley Noreau aged 87 years. Beloved husband of the late Florence Nora. He leaves to mourn his son Donald Noreau and two sisters Lucille Tessier and Anne Trumble and many relatives and friends. Funeral entrusted to Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Inc., 170 Chateauguay, Huntingdon.

ROCHON, Roger Rickey - Passed away in Huntingdon on September 25th, 2006 Mr. Roger Rickey Rochon aged 56 years son of the late Roger Rochon and the late Florida Lavigne. He leaves to mourn his brothers Derrick (Marthe St-Onge), David (Lorie Ferns), Patrick (Marie Allard), his sisters Arlene (Karl Aspelund), Rhonda (Serge Fontaine) and Claudia (Louis Beaumier), hisstepmother Germaine Morrissette and many nephews, nieces, relatives and friends. Visitations will be held at the Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils Funeral Home, Châteauguay St., in Huntingdon on Wednesday September 27th, 2006 from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m. and Thursday September 28th, from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. and 7 p.m. to 9 p.m. A funeral service will take place at the Chapel of the funeral home on Friday September 29th at 11 a.m. Donations to Canadian Cancer Society would be appreciated by the family.

BORN

MAITHER-CAIRNS - Barry and Connie are thrilled to announce the birth of their son Brodey Barry Alexander born on August 7, 2006 at the Anna Laberge Hospital in Chateauguay weighing 8 lbs. 1 oz. A little brother for Courtney to play with. Proud grandparents are Bruce and Jennie Maither and Susie Cairns and William Leslie.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to acknowledge with many thanks for the loving and dedicated care by the nurses, caregivers and staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital and later at Centre d'Accueil, Ormstown for the late Donald Templeton. Also sincere thanks to Dr. Blonde for his excellent care of Donald over many years. I also want to thank my family, friends and neighbours for all their love and support. A special thank you to Christina Durnin for all her help, support and words of comfort; also to the bagpiper, Wanda Goundrey, who piped so beautifully both at the funeral and the cemetery. To the organist, Amy Tolhurst; to the ladies of Howick United Church for the lovely luncheon following he funeral and to the pallbearers (who were 6 of Donald's nephews). I deeply appreciate all the cards, visits, phone calls, memorial gifts, flowers and food, Please accept this as my personal thank you as everything was much appreciated.

His wife, Roberta Todd-Templeton

The family of the late Margaret Cameron wishes to thank all those who sent cards, flowers and other expressions of condolences at the time of her recent passing. In particular, we wish to thank Dr. Blonde for his many years of care, Laura and Sabina for their kindness and compassion during her final days at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Clara for the special care she gave, and the members of Zion United Church in Dundee for the reception they put on following the funeral. All was very much appreciated.

My sincere thanks to family and friends for remembering my 90th Birthday. All the flowers, cards, telephone calls, visits, gifts and dinners were deeply appreciated. Who says getting old is the pits? That is not true, it can be wonderful. Again thank you to all my friends for making my day so special.

Margaret McCoy

I wish to thank the nurses and staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the care given to me while I was a patient there. Also a big thank you to Dr. Kevin Brissette for the excellent care.

Denis Guerin